
Headteacher’s Update

House Christmas card Design Competition 
As per our new tradition, our house competition this half term
is designing a Christmas card which are used as the school’s
official card. Our winner last year, Sarah T. was one of the
judging panel this year. 
Here is the winning design - Congratulations Mia B 7L1
Runners up - Yavindi & Annabel 9B2 
The official cards have already been made and I have been
signing them ready to send out.
This challenge has certainly changed the standings in the
house competition this year with last year’s winner Llwewlyn in
last place! 

Unfortunately, due to the emergency closure, we were unable to hold
our annual Cluster Christmas concert which I was thoroughly looking
forward to. It always marks the start of Christmas celebrations for me.
Thank you to those for all the work that went on to prepare for it, I am
sorry we did not see all the wonderful performances, 

Dear Parents and Carers,
Many thanks for your patience and understanding today while we were
investigating a H&S issue on the school site. Closing the school is a last
resort but it is vital that we ensure the safety of staff and learners at all
times. 
I can confirm that the school will be open as normal on Monday.
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Thank you to all our families and our community for your continued support. 
                               
                                              Best wishes,
                                                                               Julia Fitzgerald 
                                                                               Headteacher

CyberFirst Girls - Competition
The CyberFirst Girls Competition has successfully concluded! While we did
not place at a national level, we are incredibly proud of all our participants,
especially our top-scoring team from 8B1. These talented girls achieved a
combined point score of 2717 and completed over 120 questions!
Below is an expert-level question that the girls completed and got correct.
Can you solve it?
Our secret agent has made it to Dr. Badfella’s mainframe computer and
needs to log in to stop Dr. Badfella from taking over the world! The only
problem is we don’t know the password. A sticky note on the side of the
monitor says: “password is the sum of all the prime numbers less than 10000.”
I’ll let you know the answer next week!!!

Upcoming Dates 
Wednesday 11 December - Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch 
Thursday 12 December - Post 16 Pathways Evening (for Year 11) 
Friday 20 December - Last day of the Autumn term 

‘

Christmas Jumper Day  - Wednesday 11 December  
We will be taking part in the Save the Children
Christmas Jumper day on Wednesday 11 December
to coincide with our Christmas lunch.
If you would like to donate, please use the link below
Donate here 

Efforts to High Things

Year 7 Boys’ Football
On Monday, we hosted a 5-a-side
friendly tournament against Caerleon. It
was great to see that almost 60 Year 7
boys took part. 
Well done to everyone!

Year 9 Boys’ Football
A great performance from our year 9
boys in Monday’s friendly against
Gwent is Coed. Despite some
outstanding individual  performances
we lost 4-2.
     Seren y Gêm - Evan W. (Left Wing)  

https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/cjd240000419
https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/cjd240000419

